CARDIOGRAPHIC LABORATORY
THE JOHNS HOPKINS HOSPITAL
BALTIMORE, MARYLAND

July 13, 1934.

Dr. Wilder Penfield, Royal Victoria Hospital, Montreal, Canada.

Dear Dr. Penfield:

I attended a meeting last night to draw up the program for the Johns Hopkins Medical Society for the coming year. Everyone was very anxious to have you come down to address the Society sometime during the coming year. Dr. Louis Hamburger asked me to write to you and to find out if you would be down in these parts at sometime during the year and would undertake to Unfortunately the speak at one of the meetings. Society has no funds with which to provide for the speakers expenses but I felt that if you were down in these parts for some other reason that you The meetings are might be willing to visit us. held monthly starting in November and Dr. Rowntree is addressing the first meeting, but following that the speakers have not been definitely arranged for. The meetings are held on the second Monday of each month. If you feel that you are able to do this and could give us a tentative idea of the month you could come down, we would be very grateful. The Secretary is Dr. James Bordley, III, Johns Hopkins Hospital.

I have spent the past two months with Dr. Meyer doing the brain model and have found it

CARDIOGRAPHIC LABORATORY
THE JOHNS HOPKINS HOSPITAL
BALTIMORE, MARYLAND

most interesting. Dr. Meyer left several days ago but up until that time came over frequently and was very kindly and helpful. I expect to leave at the end of the month to spend August with my family in Winnipeg.

With kindest regards to Mrs. Penfield and yourself,

Very sincerely yours, Donald not Eachern

Donald McEachern, M.D.

P.S. I enclose a few snapshots of the Institute and of the Hospital buildings, taken while I was up there at Easter time.